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Dear Parents/Carers

I am delighted to welcome the nursery and school children back into their new classes.  The children have had an extremely settled start to the new session and we are delighted with how easily the children have adapted to the ‘new normal’.  I would also like to extend a warm welcome to the new Nursery & Primary One children and their families. 
The class structure for this session is confirmed as follows:

	P1A

P1B

P2A

P2B

P3A

P3B

P3C

P4A

P4B
	Miss Hartley

Miss Reid

Mrs Morrison

Miss MacPherson

Mrs Moore/ Miss Gibson 

Miss Kerr

Miss Wilson

Mrs Williams

Miss Jones
	P5A

P5B

P5C

P6A

P6B

P6C

P7A

P7B
	Mrs Stewart

Miss Briggs

Mrs Altan

Mrs Campbell/ Mrs Clark

Miss Murdoch

Mr McGuffie

Mrs Park

Mr Carson


Mrs Wiszniewski will have pastoral responsibility for Nursery, P1 and P2, Mrs Carberry will have pastoral responsibility for P3, P4 and P5 and Mrs Reid will have pastoral responsibility for P6 and P7. If you have a concern, in the first instance we would always advise that you speak to your child’s class teacher. If you are unable to do this please contact the school office to arrange an appointment to speak to the DHT who has pastoral responsibility for your child. I am also happy to speak with parents. 

Ms Kennedy, Mrs Burns, Miss Lees, Mr McDonough and Mrs Haining will also support the children throughout the week in their associated learning bubbles.  

Communication with Parents

Last year the children from Nursery to Primary 3 used the online platform Seesaw, to share their learning with their families. Teachers can also regularly share the children’s progress with each family through Seesaw.  It’s a secure online platform that is simple to use for everyone. It’s free for families to download at home and can be used on any device. As we move forward we will be using this platform right across the school as the main way to communicate with our families. It will replace the use of My School App and the need for paper copies of letters. 

If your child is in P4 – P7 they will be sent home with details of how to sign up for their account. If you haven’t done so already then please look out for this in their bags. The letters contain instructions of how to sign up. Children with existing accounts have been moved to their new class and family logins will remain the same. If your child has an existing Seesaw account you can add any siblings onto your account using the Family app. Each child will need their own account for the class app. The log in sent home will be valid for a year.  If you need any further information please contact your child’s class teacher.

COVID 19 UPDATE

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of the general advice currently in place for everyone: If you or your child develop symptoms of COVID19 the symptomatic person should self-isolate and be tested as soon as possible. You should also stay at home if someone you live with or someone in your extended household has symptoms. The symptoms include: a high temperature or fever, a new continuous cough, a loss of, or change in sense of smell or taste. Testing is really important and your child can only return to school when they receive a negative test result, or after 10 calendar days of self isolation. Parents should email test results to westenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
 
I would also like to remind all pupils and their parents of the vital importance of continuing to observe the rules on social distancing and other measures to prevent infection such as regular handwashing.  
 
Further information on COVID-19 including on what to do if you develop symptoms and how to access a test is available from the NHS Inform website.
The arrangements for parents/carers to drop off and collect children have been given careful consideration in order to ensure that large gatherings of people can be avoided and physical distancing between adults and children of different groupings is maintained. Thank you for supporting us with these arrangements. Parents are reminded that external doors will be open at 8.55am and children will be free to go straight to their classrooms without lining up. We would respectfully ask our parents to allow children to walk or cycle to school, if this is possible, or leave children at the school gates in the morning. Exceptions have been made for the parents of children in our Early Learning and Childcare Class and Primary 1. The Senior Leadership Team, Janitors and Support Staff are at the gates and in the playground to welcome the children. It is essential that children arrive at school on time every day. Parents should not under any circumstances enter our school building without an appointment. 

Monument Photos: Monday 14th September and Tuesday 15th September 2020

I am delighted to be able to confirm that Graeme Hewitson from Monument Photos will be taking this session’s school photographs.  Graeme aims to provide a dedicated high quality and cost effective service. Graeme was named "First choice school photographer in Scotland" by the UK's leading school pack supplier, resulting in the amount of Renfrewshire schools using his services growing rapidly. With 20 years’ experience and multiple awards at the highest level, Graeme is current Scottish Master Photographer of the Year. He is fully PVG registered and aims to create a fun/relaxed atmosphere for West Primary kids to give their warmest smiles!

Feel free to visit his website to view his work: www.monumentphotos.co.uk
Graeme will take individual pictures only on these days. 

P1-3: Monday 14th September 2020

P4-7: Tuesday 15th September 2020

Nursery: Wednesday 16th September 2020

It may be possible to arrange family photographs later on in the session. 

An Annual Calendar (Session at a Glance) will be provided for your information and convenience.  I have included as many key dates as possible and more dates will be added as new events are planned.  You will be informed of additional dates by text or message.  Please note some of these dates may be subject to change. I am sure you will appreciate that due to the everchanging situation we face ourselves in that it is difficult to plan too far in advance for this session. 
I would ask that you check your child’s schoolbag/homework bag every day to ensure that you do not miss important information and to ensure that timeous responses are made.  Newsletters will be issued via Seesaw and will also be uploaded to the website www.west.renfrewshire.sch.uk for your convenience.

School Security

As you are aware West Primary is an enormous building and the security of the children and staff is a top priority. Parents should NOT enter the building through any of the doors. Thank you for your support in this matter. 

School Lunches 

Parent pay offers parents and carers the freedom to make payments whenever and wherever they like, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week – safe in the knowledge that the technology used is of the highest internet security available. Making a payment is straightforward and efficient and once you have activated your account you can make online payments straight away. Once you have made payment into your parent pay credit account you can use this to pay for school meals, school trips or other items. Both of these options have their own link on the homepage once logged in. Once payment has been made, you will receive an email from platform@parentpay.com. Please contact the school office on 0300 300 0177 if you need assistance and the staff will be happy to help. Please note that all parents of Primary 1 children should receive a letter in the post with activation details and step by step guide. If you don’t receive this please contact the school office and they will be happy to help with this.
Are you getting what you are entitled to?

Free School Meals

Parents are reminded that applications for free school meals must be made each year.  All children in Primary 1-3 are eligible for free school meals.  

It is really important that parents of children in P4-7 apply immediately as there will be a charge until applications are processed. Money cannot be backdated to the school. 
Your child may be entitled to free school meals if:

· Your child attends a Renfrewshire school or has been placed in an educational establishment outside Renfrewshire by Renfrewshire council, or;

· You receive income support, any income-related element of employment and support allowance, maximum working tax credits (if you earn less than £6,420/year), child tax credit only (if you earn less than £16,190) or pension credit

Apply online at: http://www.renfrewshire.gov.uk/article/3338/Free-school-meals-and-clothing-grants
Clothing Grants

Parents or carers of children attending Renfrewshire primary, secondary or special schools during the school session who satisfy the financial conditions are eligible to apply for free school meals and/or clothing grants. A clothing grant is a payment made by Renfrewshire council to qualifying parents or carers to assist with the purchase of school uniforms. For session 2020-2021, the level of clothing grant is £100 per eligible pupil. A maximum of one grant will be paid for each child during any school year.

Apply online at: 

http://renfrewshire.gov.uk/Freeschoolmealsandclothinggrants
Nursery Hours

The nursery hours for this session are as follows:  08.50 – 2.50 pm
Wraparound hours for Nursery children may be available.  Please see Mrs Wiszniewski if you are interested.
School Uniform

I am really impressed with the standard of school uniform at the start of this new session and I would like to thank parents/carers for ensuring that children come to school each day in school uniform.  I expect a high standard of uniform at all times as, by wearing school uniform, it is hoped that children will take a pride in both themselves and their school.  
Parents are asked to note that earrings are NOT permitted at P.E. lessons.  If ears are pierced, your child must be able to remove them for gym.  In order to avoid children missing P.E. piercings should not be done during term time.

PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE LABEL ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING. 

Parents are reminded that children should have their PE kit in school every day. Children should also come prepared for learning outdoors, even if it is raining.  
School Attendance/Timekeeping 

I wish to encourage both regular attendance and punctuality and request your support in this area.  Whilst the majority of children do arrive at school on time each day a small minority are late.  Children should be at school in order to start their day promptly at 9.00 am. Please inform the school by letter or telephone if your child is absent, preferably before 9 am. 

Administration of Medicines

The administration of PRESCRIBED medicines during the school day is at the discretion of the Head Teacher.  Appropriate forms have to be completed in advance of any medication being administered.  Please contact the school if you require any advice or further information.

Music

Does your child receive music lessons with Renfrewshire Instrumental Music Service?  Then download our new app, ‘School App for Parents’.  Download now from the Google Play or Apple App store to ensure you stay informed; receive important notifications and for all the latest news about the Instrumental Music Service, Authority Ensembles and Saturday Music Centre.

Active Schools

I am absolutely delighted that Active Schools will continue to deliver lessons to our children at West. Our two coaches Sam and Hope will deliver outdoor lessons to all classes on a Monday or a Thursday. In addition Primary Six will receive their play leading training on a Thursday morning. Interested Primary Seven children will also work towards their Bikeability on a Wednesday during the next few months.  

Credit Union

The Credit Union will be starting up again. Children who are members of the Credit Union are encouraged to bring their money and Credit Union books to school on a Thursday morning. If any parent would like their child to join the Credit Union please contact the school office on 0300 300 0177 and an application will be sent home. Mrs Scott will run the Credit Union.

Mobile Phones

As some children have been bringing mobile phones to school, I would ask you to note the following:

Mobile phones must remain switched off in school bags during the day.  Mobile phones must not be used at any time in school to take photographs or to make phone calls.  Please reinforce this information with your child.

Please do not hesitate to contact the school office on 0300 300 0177 should you require any further information.

On behalf of everyone at Team West I would like to thank you for your continued support, particularly during these challenging times.
Please take care and stay safe.
Yours sincerely

Lynne McGinn
Mrs. Lynne McGinn

Head Teacher
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Director of Children’s Services: Steven Quinn









